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CALL TO CONVENTION 

In accordance with our Constitution and By-Laws, I am issuing this 
official call to our District Convention to be held at Ashore Resort and 
Beach Club, 10100 Coastal Highway, Ocean City, MD 21842, April 
18-21, 2024.

The District 22-A Business Meetings held in conjunction with the 
Multiple District 22 (MD22) Convention are convened for the purpose 
of discussion and/or action on those matters considered in the best 
interest of Lionism, as well as the election of a District Governor, a 
1st Vice District Governor, and a 2nd Vice District Governor. 

At the first 22-A Business Meeting on Saturday, April 20, 2024, PDG 
John Andrews, 22-A Nominations, Elections, and Credentials Chair, 
will review the nominations he has received and request first and 
second nominating speeches.  At the second 22-A Business Meeting 
on Sunday, April 20, 2024, elections will be held.  If no nominations 
for an office are received prior to the 30 day limit, nominations of 
willing and qualified candidates will be accepted from the floor. 

The requirements for holding office are on the next page.  Note that 
any member of a club in the District seeking the office of District 
Governor or Vice District Governor must file their intention to run, in 
writing, with PDG John Andrews (jhandrews@wans.net) at least 
thirty (30) days prior to the day of the Convention and furnish 
evidence of their compliance with said office as outlined on the next 
page.   

So, why attend the convention? 
It’s fun! 

Meet and network with Lions from around MD22 
Informative Seminars 

Participate in our Elections! 

Why hold office? 
Serve Lions, our clubs and communities in our District 

Network and act together with leaders of MD22 
Holding district office is a much needed form of community service. 

We need you! 

Yours in Service and Lionism, 

DG John Mosier 

file:///C:/Users/Sue%20Parks/Downloads/rshupp2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Sue%20Parks/Downloads/brenwalt1@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/Sue%20Parks/Downloads/dcguzzy@outlook.com
file:///C:/Users/Sue%20Parks/Downloads/memarucci@yahoo.com
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DISTRICT 22-A BY-LAWS 

ARTICLE 1 

Nominations and Elections 

Section 4. 

a. A candidate for the office of district governor shall: 

(1) Be an active member in good standing of a chartered Lions club in good standing in their single 
or sub-district. 

(2) Secure the endorsement of their club or a majority of the clubs in their single or sub-district. 

(3) Currently be serving as the first vice district governor within the district from which he/she is to 
be elected. 

(4) Only in the event the current 1st Vice District Governor does not stand for election as district 
governor, or if a vacancy in the position of 1st Vice District Governor exists at the time of the district 
convention, and, the 2nd Vice District Governor does not elect to run for the vacant office, any club member 
who fulfills the qualifications for the office of Vice District Governor as set forth in these by-laws or 
constitution and who is currently serving or who has served one (1) additional year as a member of the 
district cabinet, shall fulfill the requirements of subsection (3) of this section. 

 

b. A candidate for the office of 1st Vice District Governor shall: 

(1) Be an Active Member in good standing of a chartered Lions club in good standing in their single 
or sub-district. 

(2) Secure the endorsement of their club or a majority of the clubs in their single or sub-district. 

(3) Currently be serving as the 2nd Vice District Governor within the same district. 

(4) Only in the event the current 2nd Vice District Governor does not stand for election as 1st Vice 
District Governor, or if a vacancy in the position of 2nd Vice District Governor exists at the time of the 
district convention, any club member who fulfills the qualifications for the office of 2nd Vice District 
Governor as set forth in these by-laws or constitution shall fulfill the requirements of subsection (3) of this 
section. 

 

c. A candidate for the office of 2nd Vice District Governor shall: 

(1) Be an Active Member in good standing of a chartered Lions club in good standing in their single 
or sub-district. 

(2) Secure the endorsement of their club or a majority of the clubs in their single or sub-district. 

(3) Have served or will have served at the time he/she takes office as 2nd Vice District Governor, 

(a) As President of a Lions club for a full term or major portion thereof, and a member of the 
board of directors of a Lions club for no less than two (2) additional years; and 

(b) As Zone Chair or Region Chair or Cabinet Secretary and/or Treasurer for a full term or 
major portion thereof. 

(c) With none of the above being accomplished concurrently.  

(4) Has not completed a full term or a major portion thereof as District Governor. 
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Contact DG John if you want to help with vision screening! 

John.mosier@gmail.com 
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Multiple District Convention Activities 

Lions, we are asking you to support the annual Multiple District Convention by 
purchasing 50/50 raffle tickets.  DG John gave the tickets to Zone Chairs for 
distribution to the Clubs in their respective zones.  If your club has already 
responded, we are grateful for your support.  If you haven’t received tickets for 
your club, please contact me and I will make sure you get some. 

The convention will be held in Ocean City, MD, April 18 - April 21. Please send 
your checks and ticket stubs to me - IPDG Sue Parks, 8087 Clark Station Road, 

Severn, MD 21144 by April 1 so that they can be included in the drawing on April 21. 

Good luck and thank you for your support!  Contact me with any questions or concerns: 
rich99991@verizon.net or 410-979-3901.  Thanks All!  IPDG Sue, Convention Treasurer 

ANOTHER OPPORTUNITY!! 
 

Does your Club have a raffle or special project going on?  Think 
about signing up for an Exhibitor spot.  Yes, there is an $85 cost 
involved, but you could more than make that back.  A second 
thought? Join with another club and split the cost.  There are 
always interesting raffles going on; share them with the Multiple 
District. 

 

AND DEFINITELY,  encourage your club to place an ad in the program 
book or sponsor a table, or both!!. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For anything you’d like to know about the MD22 Convention! 

Contact IPDG Sue Parks, Convention Committee Treasurer 

rich99991@verizon.net 
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MORE MULTIPLE DISTRICT 22 CONVENTION ACTIVITIES 

Seminars 
 

Seminars are educational and interesting. The information obtained at the seminars can provide personal growth 

and help to enhance the operation of our Lions organization. It’s a great place to bring your new members and 

officers to educate them on Lionism. 

The schedule for seminars has not been determined but the hours will be 

Friday, April 19        3:10 p.m. -   3:55 p.m. 
Saturday, April 20     10:05 a.m. - 10:50 a.m. 
     10:55 a.m. - 11:40 a.m. 

Plan to attend the seminars to help yourself, your club and Lionism!  
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We are looking forward to the next USA/Canada Forum in the Bluegrass 
state, Kentucky.  Louisville will be the venue in 2024. Mark your calendar 
for September 5 - 7, 2024. 

Some USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum History 

September 30 – October 2, 1977 

The idea of the USA Forum came from the Lions International President, Joe McLoughlin, and he 
asked Norm Dahl to head the forum and asked me to be the officer to Assist. 

 
The host leadership for the forum was Norm Dahl, John Oberweiss 
and Phil Tom with Past International President Johnny Balbo as 
Honorary Chairman. The featured speakers were Senator Bob Dole, 
Coach Bob Dole, Coach Bob Devaney (Nebraska) and International 
President Joe McLoughlin. The financial responsibility of the Forum 
was that of the Lions of Illinois and they reported that they broke 
even.  The Illinois Lions asked for an advance contribution of 
$100.00  from Past Presidents and Past International Directors. It 
was all returned. Approximately $1000.00 was forwarded to Detroit 
for the 1978 Forum. 

The Louisville Forum will feature 

a unique and fun Strides event! 
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ABERDEEN LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

A big Thank You to all Lions, family members and friends who donated to the Aberdeen 
Lions Empty Stocking Fund Toy Project.  We collected around 152 toys which included 4 
bikes, a trike, 3 helmets and $60 in gift cards.  Garry Wolfe, representative from the Empty 
Stocking Fund picked up the toys today and was very appreciative.   
 
The box is now empty and we start collecting for 2024.  Toy drop-off site is Century 21 
New Millennium, 200 North Philadelphia Blvd, Suite C, Aberdeen, MD.  There is a 
receptionist at the Real Estate Centre Monday-Friday from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.   
 
Feel free to contact Lions Karin Hancock, kalhan2@aol.com, Cynthia Moats,  
cynamoats@gmail.com, or Linda Welsh, lindawelshc21@gmail.com if you have any 
questions. 
 
Enjoy the pictures below and thank you for supporting this project.  Everyone should be 
proud.  We Serve.   
 
Yours in Lionism, 
Lions Karin, Cynthia and Linda 

New Member Induction 

PCC Rowe Haywood (left) inducts 
new member Jeffrey Meiselwitz 
who was sponsored by Lion Chuck 
Jacobs (right). 

Welcome Lion Jeffrey!!  

https://www.google.com/maps/search/200+North+Philadelphia+Blvd,+Suite+C,+Aberdeen,+MD?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:kalhan2@aol.com
mailto:cynamoats@gmail.com
mailto:lindawelshc21@gmail.com


Volume 84, Issue 4        February 2024 

 

 

 

 Page 10 

LIONS CLUB of BALTIMORE NEPALESE HIGHLIGHTS 

Food Drive By Lions Club of Baltimore Nepalese 
 
On Wednesday (13 Dec) 
approx 270 lbs of Non-
Perishable food was 
delivered to Assistance 
Center of Towson Churches 
(ACTC). This food and 
general groceries were 
collected at Coffee Talk for 
about two weeks from local 
residents, Lion members and 
others. During the delivery of 
the food and groceries, DG 
Lion John Mosier, Club 
Administrator Lion Bijaya 
Shrestha, Club Secretary 

Lion Baikuntha Man Shrestha and Club President Nara Khakurel toured the facility and Ms. 
Tammy, Supervisor- ACTC briefed us on how the center assistied with the distribution of foods for 
those in need. Volunteers from the ACTC thank the Lions Club and members for donating food, 
"these foods will connect more people and spread the love in the community" - one of the 
volunteers expressed with happiness.  
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BEL AIR LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

Remembering Lion Carl Conway  
Lion Carl Conway passed away on December 17, 2023. He was 88 years old. 
Born and raised in Forty Fort, PA, he was the husband of the late Althea J. 
Conway. Lion Carl was active within the Bel Air Lions for many years and 
served as club president from 1982-83.  

Carl enjoyed golfing and was an avid Baltimore Orioles and Ravens fan. Carl 
was a season ticket holder for the University of Maryland Terps basketball for 
40 years. He was still working at his business; Conway Construction and he 
founded Conway Management Company in the early 1980’s.  

Removal of Leftover Christmas Trees  
Several Lions worked with the crew from Bel Air DPW on December 19 to remove all leftover trees. The trees were 
chipped for mulch. Tree sales ended on a rainy Sunday night of December 17. 
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DARLINGTON LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 
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FALLSTON LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

At DG John’s recent visit to the Fallston 
Lions, he presented President John 
Sommerfeld with the IPDG Sue Parks’ 
Commendation for Community Service 
for 2022-2023. 

DG John also presented Lion June 
Livingston with International President 
Patti Hill's Certificate of Appreciation 
recognizing her work within the Lions 
Association for Sight & Hearing of 
Maryland (LASH). 

And last, but certainly not 
least, Lion Joe E. Livingston 
was also presented with 
International President Patti 
Hill's Certificate of 
Appreciation recognizing his 
work within LASH. 
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SEVERN RIVER LIONS CLUB HIGHLIGHTS 

On Saturday, January 6th, several Lions 
performed racecar judging duties at the Cub 
Scout Troop 688 Annual Pinewood Derby.  

From left, Lions Jackie, Paula, Suzette, Bill Z, 
Jim, and Carl. 

 

KL Joinette presented one of our Severn River 
mugs to guest speaker, Paul Monteiro, at our 
January monthly membership meeting. 

 

Paul Monteiro is the Secretary of the newly 
created Department of Service and Civic 
Innovation and gave a really inspiring presentation 
at our January meeting. 

 

 

The Department of Service and Civic Innovation was established by the Serving Every Region 
Through Vocational Exploration (SERVE) Act of 2023 with the purpose of promoting service and 
volunteerism in the state of Maryland. The SERVE Act also launched two new exciting service 
pathways for eligible youth and adults, in addition to existing volunteer and service opportunities 
available through the Governor's Office on Service and Volunteerism and Volunteer Maryland. 

Service Year Option (For Young Adults ages 18, 19, 20, or 21) 
The Service Year Option is an opportunity for those who recently completed high school, received 
their high school completion certificate or earned their GED in Maryland. Members will serve 
across the state of Maryland in organizations that will provide job training, mentorship and other 
resources to be successful all while earning $15 an hour plus focused professional development 
time each week.  

Maryland Corps (For Adults of All Ages) 
Maryland Corps is an opportunity for people of all ages interested in performing public and 
community service in Maryland. Like the Service Year Option, members will work in organizations 
that will provide job training and professional development, and earn a minimum of $15 dollars an 
hour. 

If you are interested in more information about the above programs, Paul and his staff will 
be providing a seminar at the MD22 Convention in April. 

https://gosv.maryland.gov/
https://volunteer.maryland.gov/
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REMINDER TO CLUBS 
Thank you to the Clubs who have been submitting 
articles.  Please submit your short articles with pictures 
(jpgs) that you think may be of interest to the rest of 
the District.  These articles must be emailed to me  
separately from your club newsletters which are often 
locked into formats I can’t use.  

Send your articles and photos to InSights’ Editor 
IPDG Sue Parks (rich99991@verizon.net).  

Only email copy is acceptable.   

Deadlines for materials: 

  3/20/24 for April issue 
  5/20/24 for June issue 
  7/20/24 for August issue 
  9/20/24 for October issue 

 Upcoming Events 
Feb 3 

 
Mid-Winter Conf., Elks, Annapolis 

Feb 6 
 

LYF Exec. Comm. Mtg. 

Feb 24 
 

22-B Social, Elks Lodge, Easton 

Feb 25 
 

COG Mtg, Easton 

Feb 28 
 

Full Cabinet Mtg (Zoom) 

Mar 13 
 

LASH General Mbrshp Mtg. 

Mar 16 
 

LVRF Trustee Mtg 

Apr 6 
 

22-C Social, Waldorf Jaycees 

Apr 18-21 
 

MD22 Convention, Ocean City 

Apr 27 
 

Honorary Comm Mtg, MSB 

 

MEMORIALS 

Lion Carl Conway - Bel Air 

Lion Charles Grue - Bel Air 

Lion Anthony Meoli - Edgewood 

Lion Marlene Nordbeck - Glenwood 

 

 

Aberdeen 

Darnevy Law - Sponsor Angela Johnson  
Kevin Shetterly - Welcome Back! 
 

Bel Air 

Satish Walia - Sponsor Daniel Fuqua 
Joseph Bezek Douglas Corselius 

 Sponsor Dave Guzewich 
 

Edgewood 

Holly Stanford - Sponsor Linda LaOrange 
 

Glenwood 

Andrew Grosko Justin Grosko 

 Sponsor - Susan Grosko 
  

Jarrettsville 

Richard Powell - Sponsor Bob Jirsa 

ROSTER BOOK 
CHANGES/CORRECTIONS 

 

Page 3: CT Don Stewart new email: 
  stewart21014@gmail.com 

 

Page 5, 18: Region 2 Zone 2 Chair Marie Marucci 
2029 Ormand Rd, Baltimore, MD 21222-4657 
Cell: (443) 695-0611  
lionmariemarucci@gmail.com 

 

Page 7: Program Book Chair John Hayes 
  Email: jhayes1012@outlook.com 
 

Pages 19, 31 - ELLICOTT CITY/COLUMBIA 
 Meets at 5:00 via Zoom on first Wednesday 
 

Page 22 - ANNAPOLIS  
 Treasurer Gene Zeiser - phone 410-991-9940  
 

Page 23 - BALTIMORE 40 WEST 
 President Bobbi Poulton 
 Email: rpoulton43@aol.com 
 

Page 24 - BALTIMORE NEPALESE 
 

 2nd VP Rajendra Thapa 
  Email: Rajendra.thapa41@yahoo.com 
 

 Immed. Past President Ganesh Lamichhane 
 Email: glsk64@gmail.com 
 

Page 29 - EASTERN REGIONAL 
 President - KL Nancy Ruff 

 Cell: (410) 274-3120 
 Email: ruffna@msn.com 

 

Page 36 - LINTHICUM 
 SECRETARY Mary Fincham 
 Email: ladychefincham@hotmail.com 


